
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
 

HEADQUARTERS, 63d READINESS DIVISION, 
DIRECTORATE OF PUBLIC WORKS, ENVIRONMENTAL DIVISION 

 
DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 

FOR THE 
PROPOSED 60-FT ACCESS EASEMENT AND CONSTRUCTION OF A ROADWAY AND 

RELATED INFRASTRUCTURE AT TX160, ROBSTOWN, NUECES COUNTY, TEXAS 

 
The United States Army Reserve (USAR), 63d Readiness Division (63d RD), Directorate 
of Public Works (DPW), Environmental Division announces the availability of a Draft 
Environmental Assessment (EA) and Draft Finding of No Significant Impact (FNSI) for 
public review and comment. The Draft EA and Draft FNSI evaluate the potential 
environmental effects associated with constructing a roadway and related infrastructure 
within a 60-foot easement for access into the City of Robstown’s Public Works Compound 
utilizing a 0.9790-acre tract of land, which is within the 50.283-acre federally owned 
parcel. Current access to the compound is located on State Department Road. Due to the 
vicinity of the road in relation to the Union Pacific Railway, State Department Road is 
being shut down. Therefore, personnel will no longer have access to the facilities utilizing 
the current roadway. The proposed roadway will connect the City’s Public Works 
Compound to USAR entry road that connects to US Highway 77 and State Highway 44 
and will provide municipal access to the compound for city personnel.  
 
The 63d RD prepared the Draft EA and Draft FNSI in accordance with the National 
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and regulations implementing the Act. The 63d RD 
intends to issue a Final EA and Final FNSI following this 30-day comment period. 
Comments on the Draft EA and Draft FNSI will be summarized and addressed in the Final 
EA and Final FNSI. 
 
You may view the Draft EA and Draft FNSI online at www.cityofrobstown.com. A hard 
copy is available for review at:  
 

City of Robstown City Hall 
101 E. Main Ave. 
Robstown, Texas 78380

 
The 30-day comment period closes March 21, 2023. Comments on the Draft EA and 
Draft FNSI should be specific and should address the adequacy of the statement and 
the merits of the alternatives discussed. Comments or questions may be sent by email 
on or before that date, to chart@coastalenv.com. Please use the subject line “Proposed 
60-Foot Access Easement (TX160) Draft EA and Draft FNSI Comment.” 
 
If you have any questions or are unable to submit your comments by email, please 
contact Mr. Morey Moore at (719) 516-6782 or 63d Readiness Division, Attn: Mr. Morey 
Moore, Environmental Chief, 230 R.T. Jones Road, Mountain View, CA, 94043. 


